
 
 
 

REPORT OF THE 
NCAA MEN’S AND WOMEN’S FENCING COMMITTEE 

FEBRUARY 19, 2025, MEETING 

ACTION ITEMS. 
 
• None. 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 
• Allocation formula feedback. After discussing feedback from some coaches regarding the new 

allocation formula, the committee discussed whether to pause its implementation. The new 
formula was approved through the governance structure in June 2024 and a recommendation 
to revert to the previous formula would require similar approval. The committee agreed to 
fully evaluate the options (e.g., apply the new formula this year or delay implementation) and 
revisit the discussion during an upcoming meeting. 

Committee Chair:  Zach Moss, Northwestern University, Big Ten Conference. 
Staff Liaison(s): Zach Christopher, Championships and Alliances. 
  

NCAA Men’s and Women’s Fencing Committee 
February 19, 2025, Meeting 

Attendees: 
Rob Charlton, Wellesley College. 
Katarzyna Dabrowa, United States Air Force Academy. 
Nick Feller, University of California, San Diego. 
Bruce Gillman, Vassar College. 
Kelsie Gory-Harkey, Cleveland State University. 
Elinor Hurt, Duke University. 
Zach Moss, Northwestern University. 
David Sierra, Wagner College. 
Absentees: 
None. 
Guests in Attendance: 
None. 
NCAA Staff Liaison in Attendance: 
Zach Christopher, Championships and Alliances.   
Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 
Ryan Rea, Championships and Alliances. 
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